

H.E. António Guterres Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA Lloyd's Register Group 71 Fenchurch Street London EC3M 4BS United Kingdom

T +44 (0)20 7423 1940 D +44 (0)20 7423 1553 E alastair.marsh@lr.org www.lr.org

25 July 2017

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I am pleased to affirm Lloyd's Register's support of the Ten Principles of the United Nations Global Compact on human rights, labour, environment and anti-corruption. Striving towards progress of these principals, along with the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals and the Paris Climate Agreement, will create the foundations for a safer and more sustainable world for our clients, our business, our employees and the wider society in which we live. We also recognise that operating with these Ten Principals in mind creates a stronger platform for future growth.

The UN Global Compact and its principles will continue to be incorporated throughout Lloyd's Register's strategy, culture and operations. In addition, where appropriate, we will look to interact with organisations which support the advancement of the broader development goals of the United Nations, particularly the Sustainable Development Goals.

As a sign of our support to the UN Global Compact's mission to achieve peace and prosperity on a healthy planet by 2030, I will communicate to our stakeholders each year Lloyd's Register's efforts, progress and ongoing commitment to implementing the Ten Principals.

Yours sincerely,

Alastair Marsh Chief Executive Officer Lloyd's Register Group